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A recent study affirmed the pow-
er of blogging for patients with 
cancer. A number of blogs, in-

cluding Breast Cancer? But Doctor . . . 
I Hate Pink (www.butdoctorihatepink 
.blogspot.com), Cancer Is So Funny 
(www.cancerissofunny.blogspot.com), 
and Appendix Cancer Survivor’s Blog 
(www.appendix-cancer.blogspot.com), 
are devoted to sharing patients’ experi-
ences. According to the researchers, the 
blogging community offers a place for 
people with cancer to connect, share 
stories, and offer each other encourage-
ment. 

The study did a comparative analy-
sis of interviews and Internet postings 
involving people with breast or pros-
tate cancer or sexual concerns related 
to cancer. The researchers interviewed 
140 patients about their experience of 
breast cancer (45 interviews), prostate 

cancer (52 interviews), or sexual health 
concerns (43 interviews) and did a the-
matic comparison with archived collec-
tions of postings made on online forums 
and e-mails. In comparison to the in-
terviews, which elicited rich biographi-
cal and contextual details, the Internet 
exchanges concerned participants’ cur-
rent experiences and contained detailed 
accounts of disease processes, medical 
procedures, bodily processes, and in the 
case of sexual health, sexual practices. 

According to the researchers, because 
of the anonymity of the Internet, par-
ticipants were able to reveal things that 
they would not discuss in a face-to-face 
research setting. The researchers found 
that Internet-based communications are 
opportunities to give and receive emo-
tional and informational support, share 
experiences, and—particularly on the 
sexual health forum—ask questions. In 

the cancer forums, narrative episodes 
usually referenced the immediate past, 
with the aim of explaining current con-
cerns and speculating what the future 
might hold. The researchers found that 
some of the cancer forums involved a 
greater level of technical detail than 
the interviews and sometimes included 
highly technical details about bodily ex-
periences of the disease, tests, treat-
ments, the science behind treatments, 
and prognosis. Willingness to reveal and 
discuss body parts and their function-
ing was markedly greater in online com-
munications. The anonymity of Internet 
communication allows anyone with ac-
cess to the Internet to find unusually 
frank material on sensitive topics. 

According to the researchers, patients 
with blogs reported that their blogs al-
lowed them to vent, give other patients 
useful information, share stories, con-
nect, and offer encouragement to oth-
ers who have cancer. Many bloggers re-
ported that their blogs made them feel 
empowered by their ability to articulate 
their thoughts and feelings about cancer 
and to link with others. The researchers 
found that many of the patients were 
familiar with blogging before beginning 
their cancer blogs and were knowledge-
able about the tools required. ! 
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